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igli Heel 
Spur Light

Silicone gel insert along 
affected plantar fascia

igli Heel Spur Light insoles enable individual, targeted guidance of the foot. 
The lightweight insole reduces heel pain and plantar fasciitis conditions, 
with a low-profile design which permits use in lower volume shoes.

To learn more about igli, 
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812, 814 and 816 at the AAOP 
Conference in Orlando.

 
example, if the supplier believes an item may not be consid-
ered medically reasonable and necessary, the supplier may 
shift financial liability to the beneficiary by delivering a valid 
ABN to the beneficiary, assuming that the beneficiary accepts 
this liability.

O&P Alliance’s Comment Letter and  
CMS’ Response
Removal of L-Codes From the Master List
The O&P Alliance asserted in its comments to the proposed 
rule that L-5705 and L-5964 should be removed from the 
Master List because they did not meet the prior authori-
zation criteria. CMS retained L-5964 on the final list but 
removed L-5705 and four other L-Codes, as follows:

n	 L-5705 Custom shaped protective cover, above knee
n	 L-5706 Custom shaped protective cover, knee disarticu-

lation
n	 L-5718 Addition, exoskeletal knee-shin system, polycen-

tric, friction swing and stance phase control
n	 L-5722 Addition, exoskeletal knee-shin system, single 

axis, pneumatic swing, friction stance phase control
n	 L-5816 Addition, endoskeletal knee-shin system, poly-

centric, mechanical stance phase lock

Prosthetists’ Clinical Notes
Stating that the prosthetists’ clinical notes are critical to the 
medical necessity determination, the Alliance advocated 
that these notes should be explicitly considered part of the 
medical record. CMS stated in the final rule: “In response to 
commenters that requested that the prosthetists’ notes and 
records stand alone in fulfilling medical necessity docu-
mentation requirements for a beneficiary’s prostheses, we 
note that the expertise of prosthetists is very important and 
contributes to beneficiaries’ recovery. However, a prosthetist’s 
records alone do not illustrate the comprehensive clinical 
picture of the beneficiary. For example, a physician order 
alone does not satisfy Medicare’s medical necessity criteria. 
Rather, it is the documentation of multiple healthcare team 
members working on behalf of the beneficiary that conveys 
the complete picture of the beneficiary’s medical need and 
appropriate delivery of care. As a principle, when reviewing 
any claim for medical necessity, we look for corroboration 
between all entries (including physician’s orders) in a benefi-
ciary’s medical record.”

This response shows that CMS continues to misinterpret 
and misstate the Alliance’s position on the issue of recogniz-
ing prosthetists’ clinical notes. CMS stated that the Alliance 
asserted that the prosthetists’ notes and records alone should 
be sufficient to demonstrate medical necessity, which has 
never been its position. The Alliance’s position is that the 
prosthetist’s notes must be recognized as part of the patient’s 
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We hope to see you at our exhibit hall booth and 

our March 9th Technical Workshop during the 42nd 

Annual Meeting of the AAOP in Orlando!

FINAL RULE ESTABLISHES PRIOR AUTHORIZATION


